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July 11, 2001

On July 9, 2001, Connecticut Siting Council (Council) member Gerald Heffernan and Christina Lepage, Fred Cunliffe and Gwenn Gregory of the Council staff met with Sprint Spectrum L.P. (Sprint) representatives Julie Donaldson, Laura Thoman, Kim Filomia, and John Lusi off of Quarry Road, Trumbull, Connecticut for inspection of an electric transmission line structure. Sprint has an agreement with CL&P for installation of antennas for telecommunications use and an agreement with AT&T for installation of associated equipment within AT&T’s leased area. Sprint is petitioning the Council for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate) is required for the modification.  

On June 6, 2001, the Council approved use of this structure by AT&T that would install six panel antennas on a pipe extension approximately 12-feet above the existing 150-foot transmission line monopole structure (#844).  Three antennas will be mounted at a centerline height of 160-feet agl and three antennas will be mounted at a centerline height of 153-feet agl. AT&T’s equipment will be placed in a 12-foot by 20-foot equipment shelter near the base of the existing monopole.  An 8-foot high chain link fence will surround the compound.  A gravel access driveway will be installed from Quarry Road for direct access to the equipment shelter.  An underground conduit from an adjacent utility pole will provide power and telephone service to the site.   

Sprint proposes to install three panel antennas on standoff arm supports at the 100-foot level of the structure.  Equipment is proposed to be installed on a 10-foot by 20-foot pier-mounted platform on a slope adjacent to the structure. Sprint and AT&T discussed the possibility of reorienting the site compound to have all equipment on a level area, however AT&T has received a building permit and has an equipment building ready for installation. Sprint would use the proposed access road and on-site utility connections both to be installed by AT&T to the site. 

While an opportunity to coordinate efforts appears to have passed no construction has commenced, and Council may consider having Sprint and AT&T coordinate construction of this site by having all equipment on a level area or in the alternative a single equipment building.

Surrounding land uses consist of transmission towers, a movie theater, a town park, undeveloped property and highways. There will be some clearing of vegetation for the proposed project. 

The total worst-case power density for telecommunications operations at the site has been calculated to be 19.81% of the applicable standard for uncontrolled environments.  

Sprint contends that the use of this monopole structure will not result in a substantial environmental effect.  Sprint also states that they will not need to construct a telecommunications tower in this area. 
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